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From: Antoine Boucher

Sent: Monday, January 28, 2019 7:22 PM

To: Monica Hawkins

Subject: Re: Removal of the Highway 94 CNR Overhead Callander South Bridge (GWP
5090-06-00)

Allo Monique,

All good, it is nice to hear being the neighbouring Municipality. | don’t anticipate any direct impact to our own road
network, therefore no major concerns. | see they had a resolution from Callander in support. You could always inform
Council under correspondence but | don’t see a request to take any action. It’s probably already approved provincially
therefore | anticipate a go. Thank you for keeping me in the loop.

Antoine

Sent from my iPhone

On Jan 28, 2019, at 6:42 PM, Monica Hawkins <monica.hawkins@eastferris.ca> wrote:

Hi Antoine. Can you review this email and let me know if it’s all good with you. Let me know. Thanks

Sent from my iPhone
Begin forwarded message:

From: "Wallace, Michael" <Michael.Wallace2 @aecom.com>

Date: January 28, 2019 at 5:05:08 PM EST

To: "monica.hawkins@eastferris.ca”" <monica.hawkins@eastferris.ca>

Cc: "Beaupre, Andree (MTO)" <Andree.Beaupre ontario.ca>, "Franklin-Allard, Lynda
(MTO)" <Lynda.Franklin-Allard@ontario.ca>, "Young, Mary"
<Mary.Young@aecom.com>, "Anderson, Heather" <Heather.Anderson@aecom.com>,
"Roy, Steve" <Stephan.Roy@aecom.com>, "Wright, Jason"
<Jason.Wright@aecom.com>, "Hampton, Kyle" <Kyle.Hampton@aecom.com>, "Rogers,
Tim (North Bay)" <Tim.Rogers@aecom.com>

Subject: Removal of the Highway 94 CNR Overhead Callander South Bridge (GWP
5090-06-00)

Good afternoon Monica,

Thank you for taking my call earlier. As discussed, on behalf of the MTO, AECOM is
planning the rehabilitation of Highway 94 from Terrace Road (South Junction), northerly
to 260 m north of Highway 94 / Lansdowne Street / Callander Bay Drive intersection.

This project includes the removal of the Highway 94 CNR Overhead Callander South
Bridge. The location of this structure is shown on the attached map. Given the
significant construction-related constraints associated with the design of the existing
structure, a Full Road Closure using a 24-hour continuous operation is planned to
facilitate its removal. Work is expected to take one week, and the 24-hr operation will
continue until the highway is fully restored. As| mentioned, detour options are
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available, the OPP has been advised, and the Municipality of Callander has issued a
Council Resolution in support of this work.

The closure is currently proposed to take place from August 19 to August 23, 2019. This
timeframe was selected to minimize impacts for school busses, long weekends and local
events. Several other measures will be put in place to help mitigate the impact of the
closure including advanced signage, advance telephone and letter notification of
stakeholders, newspaper notices and radio announcements, and emergency services
and OPP will be specifically notified.

We wanted to inform you of this project and planned closure given the proximity to the
Municipality of East Ferris. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions, or
would like additional information.

Thanks again,

Michael Wallace

Senior Environmental Planner, Transportation
D +1-705-499-4513
michael.wallace2@aecom.com

AECOM

189 Wyld Street, Suite 103

North Bay, Ontario P1B 122, Canada
T +1-705-472-7520

aecom.com
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